

7 May 2021

Mr Gerard Hayes Secretary HSU ACT/NSW/QLD Health Services Union Level 2, 109 Pitt Street SYDNEY NSW 2001

Via email: <u>secretary@hsu.asn.au</u>

Copy to: michael.kearns@hsu.asn.au and NNSWLHD-Industrial@health.nsw.gov.au

Dear Mr Hayes

Re: Notice of amended service change at Kyogle Multi-Purpose Service

The Northern NSW Local Health District (NNSWLHD) wish to inform you of an amended service change between HealthShare and the NNSWLHD.

Currently, HealthShare manage Food and Patient Support Services at Kyogle Multi-Purpose Service (MPS). Food Service staff are employed by HealthShare and Patient Support Service staff are employed by the Local Health District, and operationally managed by HealthShare.

Commencing the 17 May 2021, the management of the Patient Support Staff will transition across to the NNSWLHD.

There is no changes to any NNSWLHD staff nor current roles of the Patient Support Staff. It is expected the change will have minimal impact at site level.

Please don't hesitate to get in contact with EO / DON MPS Network, Ms Nancy Martin, on 0448 048 015 or Nancy.Martin1@health.nsw.gov.au if you would like any further information.

Yours sincerely

Lynne Weir

Director Clinical Operations